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Monday, April 4          The Annunciation of the Lord 

   8:00 a.m. Gloria Stone † 
Tuesday, April 5         St. Vincent Ferrer 

   8:00 a.m. Harry, Jr., Evelyn, Harry, Sr. and 
                      Hazel Rigney † 
Wednesday, April 6  
   8:00 a.m. Frank Bleier, Jr.  † 
Thursday, April 7       St. John Baptist de la Salle 

   8:00 a.m. Rev. Arthur Phelan † 

Friday, April 8  
   8:00 a.m. Msgr. Michael Price † 
Saturday, April 9  
   5:00 p.m. Adolph Bernal † 
Sunday, April 10  
   8:00 a.m.  Katy Scott † 
 10:30 a.m. The Parish 
 

The Rosary is recited 25 minutes before Sunday 8:00 Mass 

Due to privacy laws, only names requested by a family 
member will be added to the sick list. 
 

Ken and Mary Agnew, Ruth Bransteitler, Brian Baumgardner, 
Roxanne Casaert, Mike Caswell, Joseph Collard, Helen Collins, 
John Duke, Debbie DuFour, Steve Edgar, James Fladung, 
Freddie Gant, Jeanne Watrous Gardner, Rosemary Gardner, 
Mike Hake, Sherman Harlow, Linda Fladung Hofstad, Hunter 
Knop, Lisa Johnson, Jerry Lambertz, Bonnie Martin, Molly, Rick 
McIntyre, Ella McNeil, Denton Meek, Lester Miller, Patricia Miller, 
Clayton Nash, Betty O’Brien, Jerri Parise, Richard Pfannes, 
Chris Pottorff, Tracy Sanders, Jim Seck, Shirley Seck, Jim 
Seuferling, Mary Kay Sillyman, Madison Smith, Oliver Smith, 
Temperance Smith, Janice Stevens, David Vallacqua, Tony  
Vallacqua, Abby Werth, Elaine Williams, Raymond Wood, Ethan 
Workman, Jim Wise, Alice Zeller. 
 

Contact the parish office to add / delete a name on the prayer list 
 

This Week’s Activity Schedule 
Sunday            4/3    School of Religion, 9:10 - 10:00 am 
             Pick up cinnamon rolls after Masses 
Monday           4/4     Liturgy Board, 6:30 pm 
Tuesday   4/5     Bible Study, 7:00 pm 
Wednesday     4/6     Choir practice, 7:00-8:00 pm, church 
Sunday          4/10    School of Religion, 9:10 - 10:00 am 
             First Communion, 2:00 pm 

 

April 2—5:00 p.m. 

Servers—Melia Rice, Remington Rice 

Lectors—Bradley Hennigh 

Ministers of Communion—Steve Stefan, Kay Gentges 

Greeters—Judy and Phil Dixon 

Choir—Contemporary 
 

April 3—8:00 a.m. 

Servers—Bridger Baus, Drake Baus 

Lector—Scott McCaskill 

Ministers of Communion—Francee Akins, Mark Bloustine 

Greeters—Barbara and Barry O’Brien 
 

April 3—10:30 a.m. 

Servers—Avery Barber, Deven Wieland 

Lectors—Roger Hartmann 

Ministers of Communion—Kermit Getz, Amy Loomis 

Greeters—Angie and Adam Barber 

Cantor—Roger 

Counters—Amy Loomis, Penny McCaskill 
 

April 9—5:00 p.m. 

Servers—Nathan Apple, Caleb Chase 

Lectors—Kathy Vogel 

Ministers of Communion—Tom Overbay, Corinne Prettyman 

Greeters—Cindy and Nathan Apple 

Cantor—Tony 
 

April 10—8:00 a.m. 

Servers—Dylan DeShazer, Isabelle Baima 

Lector—Mark Goode 

Ministers of Communion—Bob Calvert, Amy Goode 

Greeters—Kathy and Bruce Ewalt 
 

April 10—10:30 a.m. 

Servers—Sydney Dudzik, Luke Dudzik 

Lectors—Kerri Allen 

Ministers of Communion—Megan Lemke, Teresa Lemke 

Greeters—Cathy and Ed Christoffersen 

Choir—Adult 

Counters—Becky/Chuck Golba, Judy/ Mark Macoubrie 
 

Please get a sub if you cannot be there for your assigned time 

 

Stewardship 
 

March 27, 2016 
 

     Sunday Contributions    $   5,066.90 
     Capital Improvements  $      260.00 
     Votive    $        13.00 
     Easter Flowers    $        35.00 
     Good Friday-Holy Land  $      651.53 
     Seminary & Retired Priests  $      935.00    
     Catholic Relief Services  $        25.00 
 

Please turn in your Rice Bowl as soon as possible 

Music Ministry—Accompanist needed 
Earlier this year, our parish organist of over 40 years passed 
away. We are in need of a volunteer to help with this ministry. 
Play is generally once or twice a month. If you can play key-
board and/or the organ, we could use your talent to accompany 
our singers. Additional cantors and singers for our choirs are 
needed, also. Practices are the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the 
month from 7:00-8:00 pm  in the church. Join us! 
Call Donna Overbay, 913-837-4616, if you have questions.  

 

Divine Mercy Sunday Service 
 

 Today, April 3rd, 12:00—3:00 pm  
Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Rosary  
Exposition of the  

Blessed Sacrament 
Benediction at 3:15 pm  
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TSGT Micaelee Neubert 

CPT Nathan Valle 

LCPL Michael Beals   

FC1SW Ali Zalekian 

Capt. John P. Warson  

SSGT Jeremiah Krumm 

Seth Miller    

Capt Mark Edgar & Co. 

CMDR Erik C. Estenson 

LT Col Todd Giefer 

SPC Richard Stouder 

2LT Paul Speckin 

PFC Coleman Unthank  

SGT Sharnise Krumm  

PV2 Whitney Stevens 

PFC Blake M. Pojar  

PFC Riley Cornelius 

SGT Matt Smith  

AC Robert Jacob Herbert 

LT Katrina Stegner   

Maj. Neilson Wahab 

Pvt. Cody Richardson 

E2 Coleman Griff 

AMN Cheyenne Williams 

AMN Stone Williams 

 

Please Pray for All in Military Service  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

New Parishioner (Please Print) 
 

Last Name ____________________________________ 
 

First Name ____________________________________ 
 

Home Phone ______________Cell_________________ 
 

Address______________________________________ 
 

Email Address_________________________________ 

Single men, ages 16 and up  
You are invited to visit an active college seminary April 16-17 at 
Conception Seminary in Missouri. Join other guys like you to see 
how involved seminary life is, and meet our young men who are 
seeking God’s will for their life. There is no charge. Vocation 
director Fr. Scott Wallisch, who visited our parish in February, 
will provide transportation and accompany visitors, leaving Sat-
urday afternoon and returning Sunday evening. Registration is 
required. Email vocation@archkck.org for more information.  

 

 

 
 
Ben and Rose Bianchino, Tony Bianchino, 
Rose Vallacqua, Arnie Kosorg and Paul, 

Pete Kosorg, Kristi Parise, Lola Seuferling,  
Bobbie Overly, Nancy Overly, Bernard Shelby, 

Chet, Betty and Steve Watrous, Jesse Pottorff, Hayes Martin, 
Bobbie Overly, Patricia Leihy, Judy and Caitlyn York,  

Edward and Naomi Williams 

Easter Flowers 
 

In Memory of  

Hop Into Spring! Children of all ages are welcome to join 

in springtime activities at Queen of the Holy Rosary Catholic 
School—Wea, 22705 Metcalf. Saturday April 16, 10:00 am to 
Noon. Contact stsmith@qhrwea.org 

 
Are you celebrating your 50th wedding  

anniversary in 2016? 
The Archdiocesan 50th Wedding Anniversary Celebration is  
Sunday, June 5th, at 2:00 pm, at Church of the Nativity Parish in 
Leawood.  
To receive your invitation from Archbishop Naumann, contact 
the parish office, email iccc@mokancomm.net or call 913-837-
2295. Please give us with your name, address, phone number 
and the date of your wedding.  

 

Spreading God's Mercy 
 

We are all children of this God whose mercy, goodness, 
and power are boundless, persistent, and untiring. 

And children should be like their parents. 
We have had the grace to experience God's mercy - 

through the sacraments, through prayer, through being taught 
the Good News about Jesus Christ. 

But there are many people around us who haven't had 
that grace, or have forgotten about it.  

I can think of nothing that would please God more than if 
we all made the commitment to spread that mercy this week, 
even just a little bit. 

We all have relationships that are not exactly marked by 
mercy. 

We all know of relationships that are marred by indiffer-
ence and envy and resentment. 

This week, why not take the first step towards reconcilia-
tion, with prayer, words, or actions? 

Why not follow in the footsteps of Christ, not waiting for 
others to take the first step, but doing so ourselves, just like 
Christ , showing them by our courage and humility the face of 
Christ, our merciful Lord? 

In his conversations with St. Faustina, Jesus promised 
to unleash on the world a flood of mercy.  

He has been doing so, and he wants to continue to do so. 
The flood hasn't yet reached every heart. 
This week, let's be conscious channels for that flood, clear 

pipelines for that mercy to refresh someone's shriveled and 
dried up heart. 

If today we put ourselves at Christ's service for this pur-
pose, I am sure he will give each one of us plenty of opportuni-
ties to carry it out.  

All we need to do is keep ever on our lips that prayer that 
he himself taught to St. Faustina: Jesus, I trust in you. 

Miscarriage Support Ministry Group 
Ascension Parish, 9510 W. 127th Street in Overland Park, is  
offering a four session Grief and Loss Support Program for    
couples, individuals or others who are living with the loss of an 
infant due to miscarriage, ectopic pregnancy, stillbirth or early 
infant death. The dates are Thursday evenings: April 7, 14, 21 
and 28 from 7:00 - 9:00 pm in the St. John Room. Sign up on  
Ascension’s website: www.kcascension.org    Click on “Current 
Sign Ups” then “Parent Support Ministry”.  

Adoration Chapel at Wea 
Celebrating 19 years of Perpetual Adoration this Divine Mercy 
Sunday. BLESSINGS to all adorers! 
 

Open Hours: 
SUNDAY:                  5:00 P.M.    
THURSDAY:             3:00 A.M.  (every other week) 
FRIDAY                    1:00 A.M.   
SATURDAY:             2:00 A.M.   
SATURDAY:             3:00 A.M.   
SATURDAY:           11:00 P.M. 
 

Call…Rosie 913-980-4889 or Joanne 913-533-2530 or email 
rmguetterman@yahoo.com  
Interested in being a sub?  Email the address above. 

mailto:rmguetterman@yahoo.com

